HEADQUARTERS OF THE DEPARTMENT COMMANDER
Department Order No. 26 Series 2015-2016

DEPARTMENT OF NEW YORK
SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVIL WAR E

Honoring the memory of the Grand Army of the Republic &
The Men from New York who saved the Union from 1861 to 1865.
http://www.suvcw.org/ny/deptny.htm
Raymond W. LeMay III, PCC
10 Knabner Road
Mechanicville, N.Y. 12118
(518) 261-0321 ~ raylemay3@gmail.com

Department Order No. 26, Series 2015-2016
By the authority vested in me as Commander of the Department of New York,

1. The Department of New York website has a new web address. This shorter address will be easier
to remember and follow. Please change your bookmarks to: http://www.suvcw.org/ny

2. I hereby appoint Bro. Bruce T. Crandall, PCC as Department Assistant Secretary effective
immediately with his term ending at the conclusion of the 133rd NY Department Encampment on
Saturday, April 30th. The Assistant Secretary shall report and work with the Department
Secretary. My thanks to Bro. Crandall for his willingness to serve.

a. The Dept. Webmaster shall immediately add the Assistant Secretary to the Dept. Officer List
on the Dept. Website.

3. I hereby appoint the following committees for the duration of the 133rd NY Department
Encampment in Suffern, NY:
a. Constitution & Regulations: Jeffrey Albanese, PDC, Danny L. Wheeler, PCinC,
b. Credentials: Robert P. Keough, PCC, Leo McGuire, PCC.

c. Proposals/Resolutions: SVC Paul Ellis Graham, PCC, Sec. Robert L. Pugsley, PDC.
d. Fraternal Relations: Bro. Jerry Orton, PDC.

4. Per General Order No. 14, as issued by CinC Eugene G. Mortorff on April 5th, 2016. An assistant
Quartermaster. whose responsibility is to process requests for ROTC medals. has been appointed .
The process has also been streamlined to where you can submit requests totally online. The
Assistant Quartermaster will use the email address rotc@suvcw.org and will manage all matters
concerning the ROTC program, including distribution of medals and certificates.

a. There will be a separate national webpage dedicated to the ROTC program with a separate
“link” button to from the Quartermaster Store. On that link will be a PDF form than can be
completed. When the “submit” button is clicked, the information on the form will be
automatically sent to the ROTC Asst. Quartermaster who will complete the process.

5. It is with regret and sorrow that I announce the passing of Bro. Arnold E. Vernoy of the Col.

Augustus Van Horne Ellis Camp No. 124 of Goshen, NY, whose Ancestor was Artificer, George
H. Moore of Co. C of the 1st NY Engineers.


http://www.suvcw.org/ny/deptny.htm
http://www.suvcw.org/ny
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a. On behalf of the Dept. I extend my condolences to the family of Bro. Vernoy and fellow
Brothers of the Augustus Van Horne-Ellis Camp No. 124.

6. The Annual General Ulysses S. Grant Birthday Commemoration will be held at Grant’s Tomb in
Manhattan, NY at the National Monument on 122nd St. and Riverside Drive at 11:00 am on April

24th hosted by the Capt. Oliver Tilden Camp No. 26 of New York City. I hope to see many
brothers there at this grand event.

This Order is so ordered on this 6th day of April, 2016 in Fraternity Charity, & Loyalty

Raymond W. LeMay III, PCC
Commander, Department of New York, SUVCW

Attest:

Robert L. Pugsley, PDC
Secretary, Department of New York, SUVCW



